
INTERVIEW: Afghans need to see their
Government taking the reins – UN envoy

23 June 2017 – Afghans need to see their Government taking the reins for
security in the country, delivering much needed services and creating jobs,
says the United Nations envoy to the country, Tadamichi Yamamoto.

At the same time, Mr. Yamamoto noted that that the international community
needs to keep the promises made at the Brussels conference last October to
support Afghanistan politically and financially on its path towards peace,
development and a stable economy.

Mr. Yamamoto, the Secretary-General’s Special Representative and head of the
UN Assistance Mission in Afghanistan (UNAMA), was in New York this week to
brief the Security Council on the latest developments in the country. In an
interview with UN News he elaborated on issues such as the parliamentary
elections slated for July 2018, the security situation in the country and
what a genuine peace process with the Taliban might look like. The interview
has been edited for length and clarity.

UN News: What do you see as the necessary steps to address the deteriorating
security situation in Afghanistan?

Tadamichi Yamamoto: There are two things that we have to address. One is that
in Afghanistan, the security apparatus or the Government has to really try to
increase the credibility of the security institutions by, first of all,
trying to reform the institutions in terms of, for instance, the command
structure and try to get out of corruption so that people feel more secure
about, and have the trust in, the institutions. And also, particularly given
the current situation, a lot more work needs to be done in terms of trying to
have more intelligence networks and collaboration with the countries in the
region, as well as some other countries, to try to have the necessary
information available to tackle the situation. Also, the effectiveness of how
they run the security machine has to be looked at very carefully.

Another thing they have to do is to ensure, with regard to the recent
incidents, that investigations are conducted thoroughly… and also those who
were responsible for the security will need to be accountable for the
situation depending on the findings.

UN News: Afghan civilians continue to bear the brunt of the conflict. What
more needs to be done to assist the people of Afghanistan?

Tadamichi Yamamoto: The most important thing is try to, as you pointed out in
your first question, to increase the confidence and the credibility of the
Government in terms of ensuring security for the country. And to do that
there is a need for the Afghan Government and the security institutions to
try to improve itself in terms of capability and the way they do their work.
But also the international community, particularly those in the
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neighbourhood, need to work with them to try to arrest the possible onslaught
which is expected to continue by the insurgents on the Afghan society. I
think that would be the first thing.

And also the people need to have confidence in the efforts of the
international community and the Afghan Government, which means what the
Government is delivering for the people in terms of services and job
creation, and what the international community is trying to do in terms of,
for instance, the Brussels meeting of last year will have to bear fruit. The
result and outcome must be understandable to the people. And rather than just
plan for some development and the harnessing of the fruits of the
commitments, promises down the road, we must focus more on what is possible
in the next few months, what is achievable in the short term, so that the
people of Afghanistan actually feel the benefits of the efforts of the
international community and the Government.


